Appendix 4

PUBLIC NOTICE

CITY OF WOLVERHAMPTON COUNCIL

PROPOSAL TO MERGE WHITGREAVE INFANT SCHOOL WITH
WHITGREAVE JUNIOR SCHOOL

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with Sections 15(1), 19(1) of the Education
and Inspections Act 2006 as amended by the Education Act 2011 and The School
Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations
2013, that the City of Wolverhampton Council (Civic Centre, St Peter's Square,
Wolverhampton, WV1 1RL) intends to alter educational provision as detailed below in
order to merge Whitgreave Infant School with Whitgreave Junior School to create a
primary school with effect from 1 September 2018.

The proposals as detailed in Parts One and Two of this notice are related proposals.
PART ONE -DISCONTINUANCE OF WHITGREAVE INFANT SCHOOL

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with Section 15(1) of the Education and
Inspections Act 2006 that the City of Wolverhampton Council, being the Local Authority for the
area, intends to discontinue the following community school with effect from 31 August 2018:

Whitgreave Infant School, Low Hill Crescent, Low Hill, Wolverhampton, WV10 9HS
PART TWO-PRESCRIBED ALTERATIONS TOWHITGREAVE JUNIOR SCHOOL

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with Section 19(1) of the Education and
Inspections Act 2006 that the City of Wolverhampton Council, being the Local Authority for
the area, intends to make prescribed alterations to the following community school with
effect from 1 September2018:

Whitgreave Junior School, Goodyear Avenue, Low Hill, Wolverhampton, WV10 9JP

The prescribed alterations are to:

* lower the age range of Whitgreave Junior School from 7-11 years to 3-11 years
+* enlarge the school premises of Whitgreave Junior School to accommodate infant pupils.

REPRESENTATION

This notice is an extract from the complete proposals. Copies of the complete proposals
can be obtained from: Mr Bill Hague, Head of School Planning and Resources, City of
Wolverhampton Council, 1st Floor Civic Centre, St Peter’'s Square, Wolverhampton,
WV1 1RL, by visiting the consultation page at www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/consultations

or by request by emailing school.organisation@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Within four weeks of the date of publication of these proposals, any person may object to,
support, or comment on, the proposals by sending them to Mr Bill Hague at the above
address or by email to school.organisation@wolverhampton.gov.uk and should be
received no later than 31 January 2018.

Dated 4 January 2018 CITY oF
Kevin O’Keefe WOLVERHAMPTON

Director of Governance
and Solicitor to the Council COUNCIL



